
  
7/15/2020 
 
Well Cleaning and Pump rebuild 
 
As part of our annual inspection, Peerless is recommending that we perform a well 
cleaning and pump rebuild on Well 3.  The cleaning has not been performed in 
approximately 10 years, which means that the cleaning is due.  In addition they’ve 
tested the pump and it is not performing at peak operation or efficiency.  Both of these 
items are part of ongoing maintenance for the operation of water wells, cleaning 
typically are called for after 7-8 years, due to the new well coming online we opted to 
push the well an additional year to make sure that our system did not see a water 
shortage issue.  The accounting for water operation sets money back annually to help 
cover costs associated with this type of item, I would recommend approval of the 
cleaning/rebuild to be paid for from the depreciation account.   
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Pete Olson 
Town Manager 
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